2008-06-12  report no. 19/2008: Changes on the Management Board 

The Bank Management Board hereby give notice that during the Supervisory Board meeting held on 12 June 2008 Mr. Benjamin van de Vrie submitted his resignation from the function of the Executive Vice-President of Management Board, effective as of 30 June 2008. Mr. Benjamin van de Vrie announced his decision, based on another assignment with the ING Group.

At the same time, the Supervisory Board appointed Mrs. Małgorzata Kołakowska as an Executive Vice-President of the Management Board and Mr. Michał Bolesławski as an Executive Vice-President of the Management Board, effective 1 July 2008.

Małgorzata Kołakowska

Education:

1991 – Warsaw School of Economics, International trade economics and organisation

Professional experience:

since October 2006
ING Bank Śląski S.A.

10/2006 – up till now
Wholesale Banking Division – area of strategic clients, Bank Executive Director

05/2001 – 09/2006
European Bank of Reconstruction and Development


Manager for Poland and Baltic Countries

06/1996 -05/2001
McDonalds’s Poland


CFO

08/1993 – 06/1996
ING Bank N.V. 



Officer, Senior officer, Team head

Michał  Bolesławski

Education:
2000
Warsaw School of Economics, Finance and Banking

1999
Harvard University and Kennedy School of Government
Professional experience:

since September 2001
     ING Bank Śląski S.A.

01/2006 – up till now
Wholesale Banking Division – area of corporate clients – Bank Executive Director

04/2003 – 12/2005
Wholesale Clients Service Department – Deputy Director, acting Director, Department Director

10/2001 – 03/2003
Strategic Clients Service Department


Business manager

09/2001 – 10/2001 
ING Bank N.V.,



project manager/ assistant to the country manager 

09/2000 – 08/2001
ING Nationale-Nederlanden Polska S.A.


Management Trainee, Project officer

05/2000
National Bank of Poland 


Trainee 

Upon their appointment to the Management Board, the aforementioned persons will not conduct any business outside ING Bank Śląski S.A.

The new members of Management Board are not listed in the Register of Insolvent Debtors maintained under the National Court Register Act of 20 August 1997.
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